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CITY OF IQALUIT 
       CITY COUNCIL MEETING #16 

                                            August 13, 2013 at 6:00 PM 
COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

 
 
 
PRESENT FROM COUNCIL 
Mayor John Graham 
Deputy Mayor Mary Wilman  
Councillor Mark Morrissey 
Councillor Joanasie Akumalik 
Councillor Simon Nattaq 
 
ABSENT 
Councillor Kenneth Bell 
Councillor Terry Dobbin 
Councillor Romeyn Stevenson 
 
PRESENT FROM ADMINISTRATION 
John Mabberi-Mudonyi, A/Chief Administrative Officer 
Valerie Collin, A/City Clerk 
Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
Kevin Sloboda, Chief Municipal Enforcement Officer 
Luc Grandmaison, Fire Chief 
Meagan Leach, Director, Engineering and Sustainability 
Eva Michael, Communications Officer 
Jeanie Eeseemailee, Senior Interpreter/Translator 
Rachel Ootoova, Senior Interpreter/Translator 
 
PRAYER 
 
Councillor Nattaq opened the meeting with a prayer at 6:10pm. 
 
SWEARING IN 
 
None 
 
ADOPTION OF AGENDA 
 
Motion #13-215 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Nattaq 
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That the agenda be adopted as amended: 
 
Delete  Item 9 (g) – Request for Decision – Award of Construction Services  
                      for Water Booster Station No. 1 
 
Add  Item 9 (h) – Motion re: Airport Project 
Add  (1) In Camera Item – Award of RFP 
 
Change agenda order to reflect No. 9 New Business before No. 7 Reading of By-
laws 

Unanimously Carried 

 
1. MINUTES 
 

a) Special City Council Meeting Minutes #03 – January 31, 2013 
 

Motion #13-216 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That Special City Council Meeting Minutes #03 dated January 31, 2013 be 
approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
b) Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Minutes #04 – May 23, 2013 
 
Motion #13-217 
 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #04 
dated May 23, 2013 be approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
 c) City Council Meeting Minutes #12 – June 11, 2013 
 
Motion #13-218 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
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That City Council Meeting Minutes #12 dated June 11, 2013 be approved. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
d) Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Minutes #05 – June 18, 2013 
 

Motion #13-219 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That Planning and Development Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #05 
dated June 18, 2013 be approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
e) Finance Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #03 – June 20, 

2013 
 

Motion #13-220 
 
Moved by: Councillor Nattaq 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
 

That Finance Committee of the Whole Meeting Minutes #03 dated June 20, 2013 
be approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
2. DECLARATION OF INTEREST 
 
 None 

 
3. DELEGATIONS 
 

b) Annabella Piugattuk 
Citizen at Large 

 
Ms. Annabella Piugattuk thanked Council for giving her the opportunity to 
present. She stated that she was in attendance during the discussions relating to 
the proposed Responsible Pet Owner and Inuit Dog By-law as she feels that this 
is a very important matter. She explained that she was brutally attacked by a pit 
bull, belonging to her neighbor, on July 15, 2012. She moved into building 240 
approximately three years ago and was advised by the Iqaluit Housing Authority 
that new tenants who already owned a dog could keep their dog when moving 
into their unit, but could not acquire a dog once moved in. Her neighbor already 
owned a smaller dog before moving into the unit and was allowed to keep it but 
was advised that she could not acquire a new dog while living in the unit. 
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Approximately one year after her neighbor moved into her unit, she acquired a pit 
bull. Ms. Puigattuk believed that the pit bull was very aggressive at an early stage 
and contacted the Iqaluit Housing Authority as she felt that her and her children’s 
lives were in danger; she expressed her concern to them with the fact that the 
dog’s leash was very long and the dog often stood near her stairs as well as the 
fact that the dog’s doings were all around her stairs. She also contacted the 
Municipal Enforcement Department on several occasions as the dog was loose. 
They responded and assisted her but sometimes the dog would be gone when 
they arrived. 
 
Ms. Puigattuk stated that she was attacked by the pit bull for duration of 
approximately twenty (20) minutes; her children were very young and watched 
the attacked. They love dogs and still do, but are now very scared of most dogs. 
She stated that she was very scared and thought that she was going to die; the 
dog would not let her go and did significant damage, the scars are there to prove 
it. 
 
She believed that pit bulls were very dangerous and should be banned from 
Nunavut; their brain continues to grow at all times and they are prone to attack 
their masters even after careful training and a lot of love. There are many 
provinces in Canada that have banned pit bulls and Nunavut should consider 
doing the same. Inuit went through a very difficult time when the banning of 
huskies was being considered and were very concerned as this was their method 
of transportation. There are all kind of dogs in Iqaluit and the number of dogs 
continues to increase.  
 
Ms. Puigattuk understood that other dogs are also very aggressive and that 
huskies have attacked individuals in the past. There should be an assessment of 
individuals who want to own a dog before they are given permission to do so; 
there are many irresponsible pet owners in the world and often, they are the 
reason for vicious dogs. 
 
Mayor Graham thanked Ms. Piugattuk for being courageous and sharing her very 
unfortunate experience with the animal. He noted that the city has been working 
on the new proposed by-law and due to further comments received from 
residents, there will be a public meeting held to discuss the by-law further and 
additional meetings will be held to make possible changes. 
 
Councillor Nattaq noted that he drives an all-terrain vehicle and is often followed 
by larger dogs; he often has to find ways to get the dogs to stop chasing him as 
they are scary. All dogs should wear a muzzle when being walked as some are 
very unpredictable and may be vicious even when they seem friendly. 
 
He believed that the city needed to hire an Animal Control Officer who is not 
afraid of dogs as they deal with dangerous dogs on a regular basis.  
 



City Council Meeting #16 
August 13, 2013 

Page 5 of 18 

Deputy Mayor Wilman noted that Greenland only permits husky breeds in the 
territory and expressed her support for that decision. The number of dogs in 
Iqaluit increases each year and the breeds vary.  
 
4. AWARDS AND RECOGNITIONS 
 

None 
 
5. STATEMENTS 
 
Councillor Nattaq noted that he had a very busy summer and attended many 
events. He visited one of the mining exploration camps and had a community 
feast with the group. They are now completing their projects for the summer and 
will be sharing their plans for winter projects in the near future.  
 
He noted that a boat had sank in 1994 while they were out walrus hunting. There 
was a bad storm that caused the accident but the individuals were very lucky to 
survive on their own in the ocean, for four days and four nights. He believed that 
these individuals should be recognized for their bravery and survival. 
 
Councillor Akumalik thanked Qulliq Energy Corporation for installing the street 
lights in Tundra Valley; the area is now much safer and it is easier to see 
individuals who are walking in the area.  
 
He noted that a very tragic accident occurred last month; a four year old child 
was hit by a vehicle and died. The community was very shocked and affected by 
this accident but supported the family in many ways. The Public Works 
Department should review current signage throughout the community and 
perhaps install additional signage in busy areas as well as school areas if 
needed; crosswalks should be painted so that they are more visible to drivers. 
 
He expressed his support for the Public Works students who have been cleaning 
the community throughout the summer months; their work is very much 
appreciated. 
 
Deputy Mayor Wilman believed that Qulliq Energy Corporation should receive a 
letter of acknowledgment for installing the lights in Tundra Valley; Council has 
been discussing this matter for some time now and is very grateful that they have 
finally been installed. 
 
She noted that the community is much cleaner since the students in the Public 
Works Department have been hired; their hard work and dedication is much 
appreciated. 
 
She stated that toys and clothes have been dumped on the beach area and 
would like the appropriate organization to address the issue; there may be an 
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individual who trying to establish a residence on the beach and this should not be 
permitted. 
 
She supported Councillor Akumalik’s suggestion that additional signage should 
be installed in busy areas as well as school areas and that crosswalks should be 
painted to be made more visible. 
 
Councillor Morrissey stated that he received several complaints during the 
weekend regarding the water shutdown in the plateau Subdivision; many 
residents were not aware of the water shutdown. He requested that planned 
water shutdowns in the future be announced well in advance so that residents 
are aware.  
 
He also believed that the Public Works students were doing a great job at 
cleaning the community and never seem to stop; their hard work and dedication 
is very much appreciated. 
 
He also believed that crosswalks should be painted or well identified and 
suggested that the city consider installing the removable speed bumps during the 
summer months. 
 
6. DEFERRED BUSINESS AND TABLED ITEMS 
 
 None 

 
9.        NEW BUSINESS 
 
 a) Ruling on Representations 
 
   i) General Plan Amendment By-law No. 752 
    Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 
   ii) Zoning By-law Amendment No. 753 
    Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 
Administration noted that there were no representations made; therefore no 
ruling is required. 
 

b) Request for Decision – Variance for Lot 189, Plan 3896, Phase 3, 
Plateau Subdivision 
Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 

 
Administration stated that the applicant has applied for a development permit to 
build a semi-detached dwelling on Lot 189, Plan 3896, in Phase 3 of the Plateau 
Subdivision; the lot fronts onto Qajisarvik Road. To accommodate the semi-
detached dwelling on the uniquely shaped lot, the building is located in such a 
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way that the corner at the front of the building encroaches into the required side 
yard setback. To address this encroachment, a variance is requested to reduce 
the side yard setback to two (2) metres from the required three (3) metres. 
 
Motion #13-221 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Nattaq 
 

That Council approve a variance to Section 8.6 of Zoning By-law No. 704 (2010) 
to reduce the side yard setback from the required three (3) metres to two (2) 
metres, for Lot 189, Plan 3896. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Mayor Graham turned the chair over to Deputy Mayor Wilman. 
 
He noted that Council had discussions on their options for filling the empty seat 
during a previous meeting and believed that there was general agreement that 
Council would hold a by-election; council must decide as this matter is time 
sensitive. 
 
Councillor Morrissey noted that council had lengthy discussions and believed that 
the fairest option was to hold a by-election. 
 
Councillor Akumalik expressed his concern with the city holding a by-election and 
stated that he will not be supporting the request.  
 
Motion #13-222 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Councillor Nattaq 
 

That Council approves to hold a by-election in conjunction with the IDEA and 
CFSN; the by-election shall be for Council. 

For – Graham, Morrissey, Nattaq 
Against – Akumalik 

Carried 

 
c) Request for Decision – Appointment of Chief Municipal Electoral 

Officer 
John Mabberi-Mudonyi, A/Chief Administrative Officer 

 
Administration advised that by appointing a Chief Municipal Electoral Officer, the 
city will be able to prepare and conduct a by-election in accordance with territorial 
legislation, the Cities, Towns and Villages Act and the Local Authorities Election 
Act (Nunavut). The city would be appointing an experienced individual to provide 
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an element of objectivity to the election process and to prepare and conduct the 
by-election process at arm’s length from city administration.   
 
Councillor Morrissey asked if Mr. Kirt Ejesiak was the Chief Municipal Electoral 
Officer during the last municipal election, and if so, was the city satisfied with his 
services. 
 
Administration confirmed that Mr. Ejesiak was the Chief Municipal Electoral 
Officer during the last municipal election and the city was very satisfied with his 
services. 
 
Councillor Akumalik asked how much the by-election would cost. 
 
Mayor Graham believed that the city had estimated approximately forty thousand 
($40,000.00) dollars and has sixty thousand ($60,000.00) dollars in the elections 
budget. 
 
Motion #13-223 
 
Moved by: Mayor Graham 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council approve the appointment of Mr. Kirt Ejesiak as Chief Municipal 
Electoral Officer. 

For – Graham, Morrissey, Nattaq 
Against – Akumalik 

Carried 

 
Deputy Mayor Wilman returned the chair to Mayor Graham. 
 

d) Request for Decision – Upgrades to Emergency Dispatch Center 
Record Management System (RMS) 
Luc Grandmaison, Fire Chief 

 
Administration stated that a committee was established and led by dispatcher 
Steve Allen along with committee members Barry Rogers, and Brian Witzaney-
Chown; this committee has been working since February 2013 on the upgrades 
and replacement of dispatch equipment and components. 
 
Once a call for assistance is placed with the Iqaluit Fire Department, a file is 
created by dispatch. After the call is completed the firefighters complete the 
necessary information in the file in the records management system. This 
includes patient care information, billing and other actions they took on scene. 
 
The current records management system has been in service for approximately 
ten (10) years and has not been updated or maintained in this time. Furthermore, 
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two years after installation of the current system, the company went out of 
business, no longer providing support. The core of the ambulance billing, patient 
care reports, statistics, data et cetera, is the records management system. 
 
As a growing city and Emergency Services Department, a more accurate and 
reliable records management system is long overdue. 
 
Motion #13-224 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council purchase and replace the current Record Management System with 
Firehouse Software RMS, as quoted for a total of five thousand three hundred 
ninety ($5,390.00) USD, plus applicable taxes. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
e) Request for Decision – Vehicle Purchase – Replacement for 

Command 2 
Luc Grandmaison, Fire Chief 

 
Administration stated that, following a tender call prepared by the Purchasing 
Department, no tenders were received. After the tender process, the Purchasing 
Department forwarded a specification sheet to the 911 Pro company whom had 
already, in the past, prepared and delivered a similar pick-up truck for the 
Municipal Enforcement Department.  
 
The Purchasing Department worked on the final details with 911 Pro to supply 
and deliver a four by four emergency services vehicle; the new vehicle will be 
used by the Fire and Ambulance Departments. The goal is to have a support 
vehicle available at all times of the day at the fire station rather than using a 
specialized vehicle for operational needs, as is the current practice.  
 
The vehicle will be used to transport additional firefighters to a scene, equipment 
and resources to and from the scene. This vehicle will be made available to 
officers and firefighters to conduct a multitude of activities including training, fire 
prevention, emergency and non-emergency response, fire investigation and any 
operational duties deemed necessary. 
 
Councillor Morrissey asked what the current state of the Command 2 vehicle 
was. 
 
Administration believed that it was in fair condition; it has been in service since 
2000. There have been some damages to the body and it also has a cover on 
the back of the cab area which will be very useful for the Public Works 
Department. 
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Councillor Morrissey asked if the vehicle was not suitable for emergency 
services. 
 
Administration noted that the vehicle has a lot of mileage and does have some 
mechanical issues; the Emergency Services Department needs a reliable 
vehicle. 
 
Motion #13-2225 
 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
 

That Council approve to purchase a Ford F-250 as quoted from 911PRO of 
Boucherville, QC for a total cost of fifty four thousand seven hundred fifty four 
dollars and ninety five cents ($54,754.95), plus GST and freight cost; this vehicle 
will replace the current Command 2 vehicle in the Emergency Services 
Department. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
f) Request for Decision – Survey to Determine Interest in Business 

Incubation Services 
Councillor Morrissey, Chairperson 

 
Councillor Morrissey noted that the Economic Development Committee is 
investigating the feasibility of a business incubator accelerator centre in the city; 
this initiative is being led by Councillor Dobbin with the assistance of Kuthula 
Matshazi. Councillor Dobbin created a working group to examine the feasibility of 
such facility; the purpose of this facility would be to help entrepreneurs to get 
their ideas off the ground, into affordable rental space and provide services such 
as bookkeeping, reception services, legal and administrative services at a shared 
cost.  
 
Part of the process is to determine whether or not such a facility is needed within 
the city or if there is a desire for such a facility. The working group has developed 
a survey which will be distributed to entrepreneurs within the city, to small 
businesses and will also be posted on the City of Iqaluit website; the committee 
will be requesting feedback from the public. 
 
Motion #13-226 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
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That Council approve the survey as presented for distribution to members of the 
public so that the Community Economic Development Committee can gather 
information to help determine the feasibility of a business incubation centre in the 
City. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
h) Motion re: Airport Project 

Councillor Morrissey 
 
Councillor Morrissey noted that he provided notice of motion during the Planning 
and Development Committee of the Whole meeting on August 6, 2013 to ask 
Administration to explore the possibility of including upgrades to Federal Road in 
their discussions on the proposed Memorandum of Understanding with the 
Government of Nunavut. The new airport is being proposed in the North 40 area 
and Federal Road will become the main access road to the airport and the new 
gateway to the community. He understood that the road is the city’s 
responsibility; he believed that everyone knew that Federal Road is in poor 
condition, and the development of the new airport will be proceeding in the near 
future and upgrades to Federal Road are not part of the development plan. The 
city should take advantage of the opportunity and partner with the Government of 
Nunavut to do necessary upgrades to Federal Road while required personnel 
and equipment will be in Iqaluit.  
 
Motion #13-227 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
 

That Council direct Administration to explore options, in discussions with the 
Government of Nunavut, for possible future paving upgrades to Federal Road 
while required equipment and personnel are in Iqaluit for the Airport Project. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
7. BYLAWS 
 

a) First Reading of By-law (s) 
 

 i) General Plan Amendment – (Lot 960 and Lot 423) 
   Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 

Administration noted that the General Plan Amendment was presented to Council 
and received first reading on March 26, 2013; an error was identified in the legal 
description and the amendment must receive first reading again. The purpose of 
the amendment is to accommodate a proposed development on Lot 960, Plan 
3806, Lot 423, Plan 763, and a portion of Lot 967, Plan 4134. 
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Motion #13-228 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That First Reading of General Plan Amendment for Lot 960 and Lot 423 be 
approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
  ii) Zoning By-law Amendment – (Lot 960 and Lot 423) 
   Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 
Administration noted that the zoning by-law amendment was also presented to 
Council and received first reading on March 26, 2013; an error was found in the 
legal description and the amendment needs to receive first reading with the 
corrections made. The purpose of the amendment is to rezone Lot 960, Plan 
3806 and Lot 423, Plan 763 and a portion of Lot 967, Plan 4134 from R2 – 
Medium Density Residential to B2 – District Commercial. 
 
Motion #13-229 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That First Reading of Zoning By-law Amendment for Lot 960 and Lot 423 be 
approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Mayor Graham turned the chair over to Deputy Mayor Wilman. 
 
  iii) Appointment of Chief Administrative Officer By-law 
   Mayor Graham 
 
Mayor Graham stated that Section 43 of the Cities, Towns and Villages Act, 
requires every municipality to appoint, by by-law, a Chief Administrative Officer; 
the purpose of this by-law is to appoint Mr. John Hussey as Chief Administrative 
Officer for the City of Iqaluit from January 1, 2014 to December 31, 2017. 
  
Motion #13-230 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
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That First Reading of Appointment of Chief Administrative Officer By-law be 
approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Deputy Mayor Wilman returned the chair to Mayor Graham. 
 

b) Second Reading of By-law (s) 
 

i) General Plan Amendment By-law No. 752 – Apex Cemetery 
   Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 

Administration noted that the purpose of the amendment is to re-designate a 
portion of Lot 4 Remainder, Group 1087, Plan 184 from Open Space to 
Institutional and illustrated with the ‘Cemetery’ symbol. 
 
Motion #13-231 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Second Reading of General Plan Amendment By-law No. 752 be approved. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
  ii) Zoning By-law Amendment No. 753 – Apex Cemetery 
   Jennifer Catarino, A/Director, Planning and Development 
 
Administration noted that the purpose of the zoning by-law amendment is to 
rezone a portion of Lot 4 Remainder, Group 1087, Plan 184 from OS – Open 
Area Zone to P – Public/Institutional Zone. 
 
Motion #13-232 
 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
Seconded by: Councillor Akumalik 
 

That Second Reading of Zoning By-law Amendment No. 753 be approved. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
Mayor Graham turned the chair over to Deputy Mayor Wilman. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  iii) Appointment of Chief Administrative Officer By-law No. 757 
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   Mayor Graham 
 
Motion #13-233 
 
Moved by: Mayor Graham  
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Second Reading of Appointment of Chief Administrative Officer By-law No. 
757 be approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Deputy Mayor Wilman returned the chair to Mayor Graham. 
 
 c) Third and Final Reading of By-law (s) 
 
  i) Appointment of Municipal Enforcement Officers By-law  

No. 756 
Kevin Sloboda, Chief Municipal Enforcement Officer 
 

Motion #13-234 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Third and Final Reading of Appointment of Municipal Enforcement Officers 
By-law No. 756 be approved. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
8. OLD BUSINESS 
 
  None 
 
10. COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
 a) Engineering and Public Works Committee of the Whole Report 
  Councillor Akumalik, Chairperson 
 
  i) Kudlik Request (EPW13-19) 
   Councillor Akumalik, Chairperson 
 
Motion #13-235 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
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That Council approve Kudlik’s request to extend a road in their North 40 work 
area for the purpose of installing caches as per all applicable regulatory 
requirements. This approval is conditional to Kudlik receiving approval from the 
Mine Health and Safety inspector for the installation of the caches in that 
location. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
11. CORRESPONDENCE 
 

d) 2013-2014 Language Implementation Contribution Agreement 
 
Motion #13-236 
 
Moved by: Councillor Nattaq 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council approve the Language Implementation Contribution Agreement for 
2013/2014 with the Department of Community and Government Services with the 
Government of Nunavut in the amount of fifty two thousand ($52,000.00) dollars. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
12. IN CAMERA SESSION 
 
(1) – Award of Request for Proposal 
 
Motion #13-237 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Councillor Nattaq 
 

That Council go in Camera at 8:15pm. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-238 
 
Moved by: Councillor Morrissey 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That the meeting be extended to 9:30pm. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-239 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
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That Council return to regular Session at 9:00pm. 
Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-240 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council approve to reallocate funds from postponed Gas Tax Projects 
(Capital Budget Items #7, 12, 15, 22, 41), Water and Sewer Fund Projects 
(Capital Budget Items #18, 19) and GN Block Funding Project (Capital Budget 
Item #21) to Water Booster Station No. 1 Design and Construction Budget 
(Capital Budget Item #9). 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-241 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That Council approve to reallocate Water and Sewer Funds from Capital Budget 
Item #28 and replace its reallocated Water and Sewer Funds with Gas Tax 
Funding. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-242 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That Council approve that Capital Budget Item #28 (Water and Sewer System 
Upgrade) be added to the City’s 2013 list of Gas Tax Projects. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-243 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council approve to allocate one hundred twenty five thousand 
($125,000.00) dollars in additional GN Block Funding to the Water Booster 
Station No. 1 Design and Construction Budget (Capital Budget Item #9). 

Unanimously Carried 
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Motion #13-244 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That Council approve to award the Water Booster Station No. 1 Upgrades 
Project Tender to Kudlik Construction Ltd. on the basis of and strictly in 
accordance with The Water Booster Station No. 1 tender documents duly 
submitted by Kudlik Construction Ltd. on the 31st day of July, 2013 (the “Kudlik 
Bid”) and as modified by items #1 and #3 in the letter dated the 12th day of 
August, 2013 submitted by Kudlik Construction Ltd. in response to the City of 
Iqaluit’s request for clarification of the Kudlik Bid (the “Clarification  Document”) 
as well as the letter dated the 13th day of August, 2013 submitted by EXP 
Services Inc. in response to the City of Iqaluit’s request for expert review of the 
Clarification Document and the technical specifications stated therein (the 
“Consultant Document”). For the purposes of this motion, the Kudlik Bid as 
modified by items #1 and #3 of the Clarification Document and further the 
Consultant Document shall be referred to as the “Modified Kudlik Bid”. The total 
amount of the Modified Kudlik Bid is two million eighty seven thousand eight 
hundred ($2,087,800.00) dollars, excluding GST. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
Motion #13-245 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Wilman 
 

That Council approve to award Kudlik Construction with the construction services 
contract for the Water Booster Station No. 1 Site Works, Drainage and Paving 
Project for a total of seven hundred sixty nine thousand two hundred forty 
($769,240.00) dollars, plus GST, as per their tender date July 31, 2013. 

Unanimously Carried 

 
13. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Motion #13-246 
 
Moved by: Councillor Akumalik 
Seconded by: Councillor Morrissey 
 

That the meeting be adjourned at 9:10pm. 
Unanimously Carried 
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              John Graham 

                      Mayor 
 

 
 

______________________________ 
                John Mabberi-Mudonyi 

                                                         A/Chief Administrative Officer  
 
 

 
 
Approved by City Council on the 12th day of November, 2013, AD. 


